
Commission Minutes July 10, 2023 

The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, July 
10, 2023, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members 
present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District 
Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner, Diana L Svanda, 
County Clerk to recorded minutes, and Cynthia Scheer, WCN 

David called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consent Agenda 
Payroll Change Notice 
Corrective Deed 
Highland Twp Bill 
Budgets – Greenleaf, Sheridan, Sherman, Fire 8 
Bills & Payroll totaling $286,785.70 
Job Title Description for SW Deputy Director 
Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to approve the consent agenda, Raleigh Ordoyne 
seconded the motion, all in favor motion carried. 

Tiffany Hayman, County Health Director reported that she is working on work force 
development grant. 

Jimmy Workman, Eric Helms, Kelsi Beikmann Road & Bridge submitted an estimate 
to fix the Ford tractor, also submitted a bill from ReNuel Fuel LLc for cleaning tanks. 
Also, a Laydown Yard Lease with Sunflower Electric Power Corporation Scott 
Zabokrtsky made the motion to approve the Lease agreement continuant on Elizabeth 
Hiltgen County Attorney approval, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded the motion, all in favor, 
motion carried. Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to go into executive session under 
non-elected personnel and to include Jimmy, Eric and Kelsie to discuss employee 
performance for fifteen minutes, after returning no action taken. Kelsie spoke to the 
commissioners about the phone service with ATT, Commissioners told Kelsie to check 
prices with Blue Valley. 

Gloria Moore, Tourism Director submitted a travel voucher. 

Deane Jueneman, Co. Treas submitted quarterly report. Deane reported that she has 
spoken with Todd Ohlde about repairing the Clerk and Treasurer’s doors to 
accommodate for the handy cap. They talked about upgrades for the courthouse and 
maintenance, Deane reported that there is grant money out there for this, Raleigh 
suggested she get a committee together for suggestions. They also talked about 
doing direct deposit for Neighborhood Revitalization. 

David Willbrant attended a Heartland Works meeting. 

Commissioners worked on the County Budget.  

Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to adjourn at 12:58 AM, Raleigh Ordoyne seconded 
the motion, all in favor, motion carried. 



           The next regular meeting will be Monday July 17, 2023. 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
	                                                                                 ________________________________________ 
	 	 	 	 	 	          Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
                                                                                       _____________________________________ 
	 	                                                              David Willbrant, 2nd District 

Attest: 

___________________________________           _____________________________________ 
Diana L Svanda, County Clerk                                    Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District 

                                                                                                  

	 	 	 	 	 	 	


